
Hi everyone. In what is a very strange time for all of us, I thought it would be good to post you 

all a school newsletter acknowledging the challenges we all face but more importantly, 

highlighting the positives and successes families are having during this period of lockdown. It is 

also an opportunity to share how learning looks during Term 4 and how we can best support 

each other. 

 

I hope this newsletter finds you in good health and looking forward to a time when all students 

can safely return to school. 

Mr P. Thomson (Head Teacher) 
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Our Early Years staff are keeping our students engaged, motivated and entertained through 

the Early Years Facebook page.  

 

We have had great success using this as a way of communicating and sharing during this time 

and, more importantly, we are seeing lots of smiling, laughing and very active children.   

All the parents have been fantastic sharing their own experiences of learning at home which is 

great for other parents and school staff to see. Well done everyone! 

Our Primary 1 to 4 students have been busy working through 

their learning packs. Various printed resources covering 

literacy, numeracy and health & wellbeing were provided at 

the start of the term.  

 

Some parents have requested additional sheets (Mystery 

Maths being a popular one!) - if anyone would like additional 

printed resources, then please get in touch with the school 

and we can post them out. 

 

Our Lower Primary students can also access their Team (using 

their Glow login). On the Team, there are additional activities, tasks, videos and links. Turn the 

page to see some of our Lower Primary Glow Teams activity. 



We have a video guide on our Facebook page which shows how to access Teams. Once in, 

Lower Primary students will see their Team. Within this are channels for  Literacy, Numeracy, 

Topic, P.E., Chat and others. Some of the images below are screenshots taken from our Teams 

page. Feel free to login and join in any time! 

We know that our Lower Primary 

students have been very busy with their 

learning packs, helping at home and 

outside in the garden which is great. 

 

Our Glow Team is somewhere they can 

go, if they are looking for something 

extra/different or want to catch up or 

share with their class/teacher. 



Much like Lower Primary, all the Upper Primary learning packs went home at the beginning of 

term. And similarly, if anyone needs more resources or alternative paper based work, please 

let us know so we can send more out.  

 

Perhaps you would like something different - we have resource packs from ZetTrans, the 

Scottish Rugby Union and more, although we don’t want to swamp parents with materials. So, 

if there is anything you would like, please let us know. We are happy to send out materials. 

Our Upper Primary class have been very active on Glow Teams. Here’s a few screenshots of 

what they’ve been up to. 



All of our Secondary students are using Teams to engage with their subject teachers. Within 

these Teams the students will find resources, materials and assignments to complete.  

 

It is great to see the high levels of engagement amongst our Secondary students and below is 

just a small sample of what they have been learning so far during Term 4. 

This is just a small selection of what the 

students have been doing using Teams. 

Students are reminded to check in 

often and check their emails too. 

There’s plenty to be getting on with! 



We have an online survey for parents of Primary and Secondary parents—the link has been 

emailed out to all parents. If you have the time, you can still complete it. 

 

From the results so far, it is very heartening to hear that parents appreciate the work and 

support offered to all our students whilst they are at home. Some of the key responses are 

shown below. 

Some of the comments from parents which 

highlight the reality of learning from home. It is 

very challenging and parents are often 

having to juggle their jobs, learning from 

home and keeping their sanity!  

 
Remember - we are all in this together and 

we are all trying our best. 



The school have been actively keeping up with parents throughout the term. Mrs Kavanagh 

has been regularly checking in with parents of children with Additional Support Needs. 

 

Mr Spence (DHT) and Mr Thomson (HT) have been contacting families once a fortnight to see if 

there is anything else the school can do to help further. This could be speaking with a Teacher 

to clear up an issue, sending out paper packs or extra materials, resetting passwords, providing 

additional jotters or just as an opportunity to catch up with a member of school staff; 

sometimes it’s good just to speak to someone else for 5 minutes! 

 

The school are here to support you, so please do not hesitate to get in touch. 

Most parents will be aware that the school has been open as an Emergency Childcare Hub 

since before the Easter holidays. This is childcare provision for the children of keyworkers, who 

have no alternative available. Applications for this are made through: elc@shetland.gov.uk  

 

We also have an ASN Hub twice per week which provides respite and childcare for students 

with Additional Support Needs. Families who require this service are asked to speak to the 

school in the first instance. These facilities are staffed by the BJHS Early Years and Learning 

Support staff, with additional staff from within the Shetland Islands Council where required. 

There are lots of staffing changes happening during Term 4 and into the 

Summer holidays, so this newsletter provides an opportunity to share these with 

parents and students. 

 

In Summer we will say a cheerio to Ms Morshead who leaves us for pastures 

new and Ms Ward, who retires during the holidays. Ms 

Sasnauskaite has moved to the Scottish mainland and Mrs 

Johnson is on maternity leave until Easter 2021 (a big BJHS 

welcome to Joe!).  

 

The Art position has just recently closed with several applicants, 

so interviews will take place shortly. We have applied for a Home 

Economics and Social Studies probationer and we will know 

more about this at the end of May.  

 

In Lower Primary, we will welcome Mrs Margaret Fordyce to the role in June 

and she will (hopefully!) be able to move up from England to Unst to join the 

BJHS team. Mrs Fordyce is a keen baker and fan of the Great British Bake Off as 

well as being a very outdoorsy person; she enjoys walking, gardening and 

growing her own vegetables. 


